School of Law Faculty Meeting April 8, 1985 Conference Room, 4PM

Present:

Barnes, Browde, Desiderio, Ellis, J., Ellis, W., Fink, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, Kovnat, MacPherson, Martinez, Mathewson, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Ragsdale, Scales, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Utton, Winograd. Student Reps: Gomez, Monteau, Mann.

Minutes of the March 18, 1985 meeting were accepted as written.

Professor Kovnat, Chair of the Faculty Curriculum Committee, continued her presentation on that part of the committee's report (concerning Constitutional Law) postponed from consideration at the last meeting. The faculty voted uninanimously to accept the Committee recommendation that Constitutional Law become a required first semester, second year course.

The faculty voted un amimously to accept the second and third year curriculum outlined in the attachments to Professor Kovnat's April 5 memorandum, subject: "Proposed 1985-86 Curriculum". Professor Kovnat informed the faculty that the Committee was also preparing a very tentative list of prospective course offerings for 1986-87 which will not include specific faculty teaching assignments.

A question was raised concerning which first year course the students enrolled in Programmed Studies would be exempted from under the first year curriculum approved at the March 18 meeting. The faculty voted to have the Programmed Studies Committee investigate the broader issue of how programmed studies would function under the approved first year curriculum.

The faculty unnanimiously voted to 'inflict' upon Professor Fred Hart the position of 'Dean <u>inter regnal</u>' of the School of Law, effective with the impending departure of Dean Desiderio.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15PM.

E.K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary